
ROOSEVELT LINK STATION OPENING SOON
Proposed Changes to On-Street Parking

WHAT IS GOING ON?
In September 2021, the Roosevelt Link Light Rail 
Station will open. Before the station opens, the 
Seattle Department of Transportation (SDOT) is 
proposing to update curb parking regulations for the 
surrounding area to ensure people who live, work, 
and visit can reliably access the neighborhood and 
future station. SDOT studied streets around the 
station and is proposing updates to some on-street 
parking in the area.

WHAT IS PROPOSED TO CHANGE?
To ensure the station and neighborhood are 
accessible and discourage all-day commuter parking 
in residential and commercial areas around the 
station, SDOT is proposing the following changes 
which are shown on the map.

• Expand Restricted Parking Zone (RPZ) 19 to 
approximately a half-mile area around the 
station.

• Add paid parking to the east side of 12th Avenue 
NE just north of NE 65th Street.

• Changes will be made to bus stops that will 
affect on-street parking.

• Existing loading zones will be reviewed and 
maintained unless otherwise notified. If you 
would like to request a new loading zone, please 
contact northgatelinkparking@seattle.gov.

WHAT DOES THIS MEAN?
Regulations on any newly-added Zone 19 blocks will 
match those on existing Zone 19 blocks, allowing 
parking for up to 2 hours for non-permit holders, 
Monday – Friday, 7 am – 7 pm. Residents who wish to 
park on-street for longer than 2 hours will need to 
purchase a permit. Before Zone 19 signs are 
installed, residents will receive information about 
how to apply for permits. Residents may receive up to 
4 decal permits and 1 guest permit per household. 
Permits generally cost $65 for a two-year cycle. 
Income-qualified permits are available for $10 each.

WHAT HAPPENS NEXT?
SDOT is taking feedback on proposed curbspace 
changes. Please complete this survey by May 15, 2021, 
if you would like to comment or receive project updates. 
www.surveymonkey.com/r/RooseveltLinkParking

SDOT will host an online public hearing to receive 
additional feedback on April 29, 2021, at 6:00 PM. 
To register, please visit the website here: 
www.seattle.gov/transportation/rooseveltparking. 
You may also submit comments or questions to 
northgatelinkparking@seattle.gov or by calling 
(206) 305-8029. Project updates will be posted on 
www.seattle.gov/transportation/rooseveltparking.
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